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Retiring trustee Bob Myers was presented 
with a framed print of the Wells House at 
the November 2011 board meeting. Bob 
served on the board from 2001-2011. 
Pictured left to right: Phil Rasmussen, 
Jim Tiffany, Darlene Wilder, Bob Myers and 
Dr. June Darling.

WVC 2010-11 Annual Report
Photos by: Evelyn Morgan-Rallios, Tammie Parkinson, 
Tenielle Schroeder, Libby Siebens and Carla Slabaugh
Written by: Stacey Lockhart, Tammie Parkinson, Libby 
Siebens and Theresa Taylor
Layout by: Katie White

Message to the Community
Wenatchee Valley College’s mission is to connect 
students to success and opportunity. Our commitment 
to excellence and equity in education includes provid-
ing the highest quality education in transfer, workforce 
(professional-technical) and developmental education. 
But WVC is more than its courses, labs, classrooms, 
technology, certifi cates, degrees and expertise. 

Wenatchee Valley College is about people: faculty, staff, 
trustees, community and, above all, students. In the 
following pages, you will meet some of these people and 
hopefully be inspired by their stories, accomplishments 
and selfl essness. 

In the current climate of rising college prices and budget 
constraints at all levels of government, it is particularly 
important that the people and benefi ts of higher education 
receive as much attention as the costs. As you can see from 
the graphs on the facing page, as state support for public 
higher education continues to decline, students are paying 
more than ever to attend Wenatchee Valley College. 

In a society where nearly 50 percent of people in the 
United States are low income or live in poverty and the 
middle class continues to shrink, we see access to better 
lives and stronger communities becoming more diffi cult 
to ensure. Wenatchee Valley College has always prided 
itself on being the open door to better lives for those will-
ing to set goals and to work hard to attain those goals.  

Given higher education’s vast benefi ts to society, the 
gaps we see in access to college are matters of great 
signifi cance to our communities. As tuition costs con-

tinue to rise, the importance of local community support 
to students continues to increase. The Wenatchee Valley 
College Foundation and WVC at Omak Foundation have 
fi lled the gaps for students for years, and have increased 
those efforts to involve community members as illus-
trated in these pages. 

From raising capital funds for the Center for Music and 
Art, to giving hundreds of thousands of dollars in schol-
arships to deserving students, to purchasing much-needed 
equipment for classrooms and labs, to giving out emer-
gency funds to students in crises, our Foundations are 
helping keep the educational dream alive for hundreds of 
students. 

Wenatchee Valley College is about success and the 
promise of bright futures. The stories you read here will 
confi rm that success is attainable, but not without ef-
fort, fi nancial and personal commitment, and community 
support. This Report to the Community celebrates those 
successes. Thank you for being a part of these successes.

President Jim Richardson talks with Neil 
Schettler, ASWVC vice president, and Chad 
Helgeson, ASWVC president in the ASWVC 
Senate offi ces. The ASWVC Senate voted to 
give $120,000 in support of the new Center for 
Music and Art set to open next fall.

Jim Richardson, Ph.D
 WVC President



The Rising Cost of a WVC Education*
(Based on a Washington resident taking 45 credits per year.)

Average Tuition Increase from Previous School Year
(WVC’s tuition increases are set by the Washington state legislature.)

*This chart represents actual cost of tuition for 45 credits per year (based on 15 credits per quarter) at WVC. 
Average annual increase may vary for students taking more or fewer credits.



She’s only 4’8” tall, but wears a headset and moves around the science lab like 
a rock star.  With an easy laugh and sense of humor, Kathleen Johnson (pictured 
left), WVC at Omak science faculty, makes science fun.  

As Science Club adviser, she works with students in the greenhouse and on plant 
sales.  Students taxidermy birds as a fi nal project in her ornithology class.  She’s 
working with student government to bring the fi rst annual community play day to 
Omak this winter.  With sledding, hot cocoa, and a snow attire clothing drive/ex-
change, it’s sure to be fun for kids of all ages.  

Johnson teaches anatomy and physiology, microbiology, cell biology, plant biology, 
animal biology, ornithology, chemistry and organic chemistry.  She is pictured here 
volunteering for Expanding Your Horizons.

“Omak is a family.  All of my students feel like family members – in a good way!” 
she laughed.



WVC Employee Recognition
Angie Russell, a math faculty member, received the Lin-
da Schultz Herzog Faculty Member of the Year Award. 
Pam Kelley, assistant to the dean of instruction, was 
given the Outstanding Exempt 
Employee Award, sponsored by 
the WVC Foundation. 

The Anna Pieratt Spirit of 
Wenatchee Valley College Award 
was presented to Jan Kaiser, al-
lied health faculty member. This 
award honors an individual or 
group who has demonstrated the 
spirit exemplifi ed by Anna Pieratt 
when she served as executive as-
sistant to the president. 

English faculty member Derek 
Sheffi eld was given the Alcoa 
Excellence in Teaching Award, 
which is a $1,500 grant from the Alcoa Foundation for 
educational program enhancement. The funds are be-
ing used for a visiting writers project to enhance student 
learning, which included a poetry lecture and reading by 
Kevin Miller and Allen Braden in November. 

Sandy Cooprider, a physical education faculty mem-
ber, was recognized with a framed plaque for 40 years at 
WVC, which also included teaching in the social sci-
ences, coaching football and directing athletics. A 30-year 

Rhonda Yenney (pictured left), secretary for 
allied health sciences, was presented the 
Outstanding Classifi ed Staff Member of the 
Year Award, sponsored by the Alcoa Foundation.

service award was presented to Kit Arbuckle, math and 
computers faculty member at the Omak campus.  A tree 
will be planted on the Wenatchee campus in honor of 

Irmgard Pfaller, program as-
sistant in the instruction offi ce, 
for 25 years of service.

Gold WVC pins for 20 years 
of service were presented to 
Marco Azurdia, former vice 
president of student develop-
ment; Pam Kelley, assistant to 
the dean of instruction; Ann 
Tyrrell, admissions supervi-
sor; and Linda Visser, nursing 
faculty member.  

Framed certifi cates for 15 years 
of service went to Ross Hay, in-
formation technology specialist; 

Dan Nelson, electrician; and Vicki Turner, workforce 
development faculty member at the Omak campus.

Framed certifi cates for 10 years of service went to David 
Burns, computer technology faculty member; Juanita 
Gaytan, custodian; and Bruce Merighi, safety offi cer.

Retiree Sharon Martin, an adult basic education faculty 
member, was honored.  A special remembrance speech 
was given for Rae Dana, art instructor, who passed away 
in 2010.

WVC Automotive 
Program Director 
Blake Murray, 
Bob Greiner, 
automotive faculty, 
and  president 
Jim Richardson 
met with Al Ebron, 
executive director, 
and Micheal Smyth, 
assistant director, 
of the National 
Alternative Fuels 
Training Consortium 
in the auto shop.



Greg Franz was named the WVC athletic director, replac-
ing Marco Azurdia, who served as both athletic director and 
vice president of student development at WVC. Franz also 
teaches physical education, personal wellness, social sci-
ences and fi rst aid courses at WVC.

Art faculty member Vicki DeRooy’s paintings were on 
display at the Allied Arts of Yakima Valley. The exhibit 
ran in conjunction with a play by local Yakima play-
wright Kurt Labberton at the Warehouse Theater Compa-
ny in Yakima. The one-act play featured DeRooy’s paint-
ings as a backdrop/scrim projected behind the players as 
they performed.

Dr. Stephen Berard, world languages faculty mem-
ber, published an article in Latin, “De Artis Cinemato-
graphicae Morte” (“On the Death of the Cinema”) in the 
November 2010 journal of Melissa, published in Brus-
sels. The article deals with the visual language of cinema-
tography and the threat posed to it by the current craze 
for inarticulate camera work, 
according to Berard.

Jan Kaiser, director of the 
medical assistant program, is this 
year’s Mentoring Nurse of the 
Year for North Central Wash-
ington. Selected by the NCW 
Nurse Week Committee, she was 
honored during Nurse Week, 
May 6-12. Jenny Capelo, associ-
ate dean of allied health, noted 

Kaiser’s dedication to students over the years. “Through 
her mentoring, she’s helped shape the professional lives 
of many, many individuals,” she said. “We are proud of 
her and honored she is part of the Wenatchee Valley Col-
lege Allied Health Department.”

Bob Butler, an instructional technician in the automo-
tive technology program, built an air-conditioning trainer 
from materials on hand for the heating and air condition-
ing class. Blake Murray, automotive program director, 
noted the least expensive automotive training he’s found 
would have cost nearly $9,000–funds that were not avail-
able. “I think that’s pretty cool,” said Murray, and asked 
for a pardon for the pun.

Faculty members Leo Garcia and Joara Minharo pre-
sented regional issues on topics of migration and immi-
gration at the Community Conversation on Immigration, 
a public forum with presentations from local and national 
scholars, at WVC on April 1. Garcia, who teaches the 

Hispanic Orchard Employee 
Education Program, spoke on 
the “Immigration Perspective in 
Agriculture.” Minharo, a politi-
cal science instructor, presented 
“The Human Cost and Parallel 
Lives of Immigrants.” Dr. Julie 
Tate-Libby, an anthropology in-
structor, served as moderator and 
facilitator at the forum, which 
was sponsored by the Society for 
Applied Anthropology and WVC.Amy Shank helps students in her English class 

prepare for fi nal exams.

Living Treasure
Ruth Allan, an art instructor at WVC, was honored by the 
Wenatchee Museum and Cultural Center as a Wenatchee 
Valley Living Treasure. In the museum’s newsletter, Rich-
ard Congdon said: “Ruth is truly a ‘Renaissance Woman.’ 
I think that most people who know her only by reputation 
have probably heard that she is an internationally recognized 
ceramics artist. Others know her as an educator, still others 
as a community activist and frequent volunteer. She is all of 
those things and more. I can’t think of anyone in North Central 
Washington more deserving of the award.”

Along with her pottery, Allan’s work has been familiar through-
out North Central Washington, including as a wall piece 
consisting of 1,000 brushes at the Wenatchee Convention 
Center; the “Gallery of the Columbia” interpretive museum 
project at Rocky Reach Dam; special anthropology exhibits 
at the Chelan County Museum in Cashmere; and unique set 
designs for Wenatchee Civic Ballet performances.



“I received the Nurses for Tomorrow scholarship for the 2011-12 
school year and wanted to express my deepest appreciation for 
this support.  I am honored, humbled and sincerely grateful for the 
privilege of receiving this award.  My experience, and education 
that I have received at WVC both within and outside of the nursing 
program has been of the highest quality and I couldn’t imagine a 
more dedicated and knowledgeable group of instructors and 
administrators to facilitate my education…” 
           – Sol Wertkin recipient, Nurses for Tomorrow Scholarship



“It’s All Relative!”

Dr. Bruce Unger (in the red jacket), physics and math professor at WVC, coordinated the annual WVC 
Catapult Contest in November. Students from Unger’s engineering physics and general physics courses, 
as well as campus staff and students, participate in the event. Three categories are used in judging: histori-
cal design, distance, and accuracy in hitting the castle tower, which was built by one of Unger’s students, 
Jackie Browning, who is now a math instructor at WVC.

The catapult contest is a good example of “real world science,” Unger said. “Students learn that things 
don’t always work the fi rst time.”

Many students fi nd physics to be unapproachable and hard, Unger said. But in addition to the catapult 
contest, he uses other hands-on activities to help students understand physics concepts. In-class demon-
strations include using fur stoles to generate static electricity, and Slinkies and children’s wind-up toys to 
demonstrate energy and motion.

Along with the year-long engineering physics and general physics sequences, Unger is teaching two math 
courses and the Physics for Non-Scientists class.
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Scott Bailey, art department director, was the recipient 
of the 2011 Grants for Artists Project (GAP), which is 
awarded through Artist Trust, a Washington state nonprofi t 
organization. The GAP Program provides up to $1,500 to 
individual artists for projects in all artistic disciplines. With 
the assistance of his GAP grant for printing and framing 
costs, Bailey will be able to produce new work for exhibi-
tion based on various virtual terrains that he is creating, 
which are printed on large, stretched canvases.

Aaron Parrott, center, with wife Cristina, is 
pictured with the WVC President and members 
of the WVC Board of Trustees.

Members of the WVC Math 
Department celebrated 
Angie Russell (far left) at the 
annual End of Year party for 
faculty and staff. Russell was 
named the Linda Schultz 
Herzog Faculty Member of 
the Year. Helping honor her 
were, from left to right, 
Sharon Wiest, Anne Gardner, 
Angie Redmon and 
Roy Dotson.

The Trustees Association for Community and Technical 
Colleges (TACTC) held a naming contest for a new, inte-
grated software infrastructure to support the educational 
and business processes of the entire community and tech-
nical college system.  Over 700 entries were submitted.  
Aaron Parrott, secretary senior in the WVC Basic Skills 
department, was the winner and recipient of a $250 prize 
donated by TACTC.  The new name, ctcLink, represents 
linking people with services and information.

From electricity to hydraulics to welding, faculty 
member Zack Jacobson provides many 
opportunities for students to apply their knowledge 
in building machines and equipment.  

This past year, hydraulics students worked on a log 
splitter team project for a nonprofi t group to help 
provide fi rewood for families in need.  Hydraulics 
and pneumatics students applied their knowledge 
through a competition complete with throwing arms, 
lifting arms and walking machines.  The welding 
class assisted a community council by repairing a 
road grader blade.

Pictured below, Jacobson (on right) and an applied 
electricity student examine a three-phase air 
compressor starting circuit in the shop.  The 
large air compressor was provided by Weinstein 
Beverage Co. through a connection with industry 
partner Fastenal.



Knight Athletics:
Among those honored at the WVC Hall of Fame ceremony were 
women’s basketball coach Steve Stamps, the 1956 football team, 
Dwight Pfl ugrath of the 1975-77 basketball team and Jennifer 
Lemke of the 1980-81 track team. Dr. Don Schoening received 
the community booster award. Most Valuable Player awards went 
to Michael Gordon, baseball; Kaylee Larson, fast pitch; Sean 
Counley, men’s basketball; Jose Alvarado, men’s soccer; Daria 
Winckler, volleyball; Erica Colter, women’s basketball; and 
Chelsea Adkins, women’s soccer.

The second annual Knights auction and extravaganza in October 
2010 raised over $15,000. Knights fans were invited to wear their 
favorite athletic team apparel and spend an evening with coaches 
and players. The evening included live and silent auctions, an 
opportunity to win a high-defi nition fl at-screen television and to 
buy a glass of champagne and win a diamond. Proceeds from the 
event will be used to support the Knight teams.

• The Knights fast-pitch team has won their sixth 
consecutive Northwest Athletic Association of 
Community Colleges (NWAACC) East Region 
championship. 

• Nine players were named to the NWAACC East 
Region Softball All-Star fi rst team: Amy Gre-
enough, Cassi Ellis, Sydnee Jerome, Kaylee 
Larson, Moe Stuart, Chynna Sandhop, Kelsie 
DeBroeck and Ashley Van Horne. 

• McKensie Stanton was named to the All-Star 
second team. 

• Greenough and Ellis were also named to the 
2011 National Fastpitch Coaches Association 
(NFCA) All-American team. Greenough earned 
the NWAACC Pitcher of the Year Award and 
Ellis the NFCA Diamond Catcher Award.

• Three Knights baseball players were named 
to the 2011 NWAACC All-Star team: Michael 
Gordon, fi rst team; Fernando Robles and 
Cameron Markel, second team.

During spring break 2011, the WVC Knights volleyball team traveled to Nicaragua, 
where the student athletes experienced fi rsthand the poverty of the third-world 
country. The team members raised the money for the trip. They taught English in 
various schools and restaurants, visited an orphanage, volunteered at a women’s 
shelter, and donated a variety of items. The team also played the Nicaragua 
national team, taking it to the fi fth set each game.
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The 2011 WVC President’s Medals 
were presented at commencement 
ceremonies to Jeanette Bussell and 
Lindsay Hunt on the Wenatchee 
campus, and Tracy Miller on the 
Omak campus. Bussell completed her 
associate degree in nursing and an 
associate of arts and sciences degree 
with a 3.5 grade point average. Hunt 
also completed her associate of arts 
and sciences degree with a 3.5 GPA. 
Miller completed two associate of 
technical science degrees—one in 
business, the other in accounting—
with a 3.8 GPA.



WVC hosted the career awareness program, 
“Expanding Your Horizons,” on March 12. 
About 89 middle-school students attended 
the program, which includes workshops led by 
local professional women and WVC faculty and 
staff. The program encourages girls to continue 
studying math and science through high school 
and into college, as well as to evoke their 
interest in the career fi elds involving science, 
technology, engineering and math (STEM) 
disciplines.



Alumni and Events:
The fourth annual Wenatchee Renaissance Faire returned to WVC as a 
two-day event in April and featured a Merchants Row, singers, dancers, 
storytellers, musicians, a magician, a Shakespearean actor, face and shield 
painting, displays, games and demonstrations. The faire was sponsored by 
the WVC Medieval Mayhem Club and the Associated Students of WVC.

The sixth annual Write on the River conference, held at WVC in May, 
included a keynote address by New York Times best-selling thriller 
author Chelsea Cain, a half-day novel-writing workshop by New York 
Times best-selling author and West Point graduate, Bob Mayer, and a teen 
writing workshop facilitated by fantasy and science fi ction author Louise 
Marley. The workshop attracted more than 130 participants for a day and 
a half of writing workshops, agent appointments and networking.

About 160 people participated in the second annual fountain fi shing derby 
on June 10, sponsored by the Associated Students of WVC.

Chelan County PUD General Manager John Janney was joined by Craig 
Gannett, a natural resources lawyer with Davis Wright Tremaine, LLP, 
Seattle, to explore topics concerning the local and national power puzzle 
in October. They addressed the future of hydropower, energy costs, na-
tional energy policy, fi sheries and what’s ahead for joint operation of the 
Columbia River by Canada and the United States.

WVC hosted Read Across America 
Day, a national reading promotion 
celebrated on Dr. Seuss’s birthday, 
in Brown Library on March 2. 
Students and staff members, 
including Dr. Walter Tribley, vice 
president of instruction, read a 
selection of Dr. Seuss’ books to 
children of the WestSide Early 
Learning Center.

Congratulations to siblings Juan Esparza, Elsa Esparza, Claudia Valdez and Ruth Esparza, 
Wenatchee Valley College 2011 Alumni of the Year.

Juan is a 1996 WVC graduate who currently manages a team of auditors in a fi ve-county region 
with the Washington State Auditor’s Offi ce. He is also the owner/partner at a small accounting fi rm. 
Elsa graduated in 1998 with her associate of arts and sciences degree. Today she works for Cherry 
Creek Radio and is in charge of all on-air promotions, sales, events, production and more. Claudia 
Valdez and Ruth Esparza both graduated in 2000. Claudia enrolled in the WVC nursing program and 
became a registered nurse in 2002. Ruth went on to earn her bachelor’s degree in political science 
and a juris doctor degree from Gonzaga University. For the past fi ve years, she has been a dedicated 
mentor for college-bound minority and underprivileged children.

For more about the Esparza siblings, visit the WVC website, www.wvc.edu.
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Representatives from Naju-city in South Korea, Dongshin University in Naju, the City 
of Wenatchee, and WVC signed memos of understanding at a special ceremony on 
the Wenatchee campus May 24. The Korean delegation hadn’t visited Wenatchee for 
eight years, but the new Naju mayor wanted to re-activate the relationship. Naju-city 
sent elementary and middle-school-age students to WVC for an English as a second 
language program this summer. Members of the Korean delgation, pictured right, 
shared lunch with WVC staff members Mikiko Stephens, international student 
coordinator, and Ran Cho of WVC fi scal services.

Creating Opportunities for Learning
An associate in applied sciences-transfer degree is now 
offered in the WVC Business Computer Technology and 
Early Childhood Education programs. The AAS-T degree 
is designed to build upon the technical courses required 
for job preparation but also includes a college-level gen-
eral education component. In general, technical degree 
programs are not designed for transfer to other colleges 
and universities. However, several four-year colleges and 
universities have specifi c bachelor’s degree programs that 
accept AAS-T degrees.

WVC is now offering a certifi cate of completion in digi-
tal design, the fi rst certifi ed program of its kind in Eastern 
Washington. Digital design combines industrial technolo-
gy and art to create a training program for students inter-
ested in careers in entertainment design and for visualiza-
tion positions in architecture, manufacturing, engineering 
and medical fi elds. The program includes courses in two- 
and three-dimensional design, drawing, 3D digital design 
and computer-aided drafting. Students will complete their 
studies by creating a professional portfolio.

The digital design program recently benefi ted from a 
$50,000 Workforce Development Grant awarded to the 
WVC Foundation from the Alcoa Foundation. Alcoa 

funds will be used to purchase the hardware and software 
needed to support the program goals. The most signifi -
cant item to be purchased with the funds is a state-of-the-
art 3D printer that can produce three-dimensional objects 
designed by students using cutting-edge software.

WVC will receive $700,000 over the next three years for 
aerospace education and training. The funds are WVC’s 
share of a $20 million grant awarded by the U.S. Depart-
ment of Labor to Air Washington, a consortium of 14 col-
leges, two aerospace companies and an aerospace appren-
ticeship committee. WVC will use the grant to train more 
students in the electronics fi eld on both the Omak and 
Wenatchee campuses, offer support services to students 
in the program and support the aerospace industry. 

Yahoo! and Schneider Electric donated both new and 
used equipment worth approximately $50,000 to WVC 
for the development of a new training program for data 
centers. Yahoo! donated 50 servers decommissioned 
from one of their data centers. Industry partner Schneider 
Electric donated a new APC Server Rack, a new APC 
Uninterruptible Power Supply System (UPS) and a used 
static transfer switch.



Welders seeking state certifi cation 
from the Washington Association 
of Building Offi cials (WABO) are 
now able to receive testing and 
certifi cation at WVC. Weld tests 
are facilitated by Robert Acklin, 
WVC welding instructor and certifi ed 
American Welding Society inspector. 
Tests are scheduled through the 
WVC Continuing Education 
department on an as-needed basis. 
WABO is the industry standard for 
welding certifi cation, which allows 
welders to weld on structural steel 
in the state of Washington.



Dear Friends,
As I refl ect on the past fi scal year, (July 1, 2010 through 
June 30, 2011), I am amazed at what we accomplished 
and am very thankful for the assistance and support 
from alumni, friends, students, faculty and staff. Aristo-
tle said, “The whole is greater than the sum of its parts,” 
which is the perfect way to describe everyone’s efforts 
last year.

Together we supported WVC students by making 
available $234,000 in scholarship funding, contributed 
$40,000 to the college student programs for support, 
committed $1 million to the Center for Music and Art 
capital campaign to match donor gifts to the campaign 
and, as a result of making this available, to date we’ve 
raised over $1.6 million in gifts for the campaign!

In June, the WVC Foundation hired Stacey Lockhart 
as executive director, a position which has been vacant 
since the retirement of our former director in 2009. 
During the period between directors, the WVC 
Foundation Board of Directors, WVC support staff of 
Carla Slabaugh and Tammie Parkinson, and campaign 
consultant Parker McCreary did a tremendous job. 
Special thanks to Connie Bean, immediate past 
president of the WVC Foundation. She was a de facto 
executive director and tireless in supporting the cam-
paign for the Center for Music and Art.

We continue to encourage support for the Center for 
Music and Art. As I write this note, we are within 
$200,000 of our fundraising goal to complete the cam-
paign. Every time I drive by the construction site I can’t 
believe the progress being made on the new building. 
If you haven’t been by the campus lately, swing by; 
you will be impressed with what you see. If all stays on 

schedule, next year at this time we will be celebrating the 
grand opening.

As I look forward to and think about where we go from 
here I realize that the only thing constant in life is change. 
Once again, the state of Washington is signifi cantly re-
ducing our funding. This makes our roles as supporters of 
the college even more vital.

Without our support access to a higher education is 
going to steadily evaporate. WVC needs our support now 
more than ever. Together we can ensure that the college 
is able to retain exceptional faculty and support staff, 
continue to provide fi nancial assistance to students who 
otherwise can’t afford to pay for rising tuition and fees, 
and ensure that program offerings continue to be varied 
and diverse.

The WVC Foundation is positioned and ready to meet 
this challenge head on, but only with your help–we need 
you to stand with us and join in supporting higher educa-
tion, our students and our college, Wenatchee Valley 
College. Together the whole will be greater than the sum 
of its parts and we will accomplish great things and meet 
this challenge!

Thank you for your fi nancial support of WVC through 
the WVC Foundation. Your gift makes a difference and 
is even more meaningful given the uncertain future of 
higher education funding in Washington state.

Sincerely,

Steve Zimmerman
President, WVC Foundation



WVC Foundation Support to WVC for Fiscal Year 2010-2011
Total: $506,058

Income by Category Received by the WVC Foundation 
for Fiscal Year 2010-2011

Total: $1,570,403
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Dennis and Patricia Gibson
Jackie Gibson
John and Diana Gill
Jean Gillespie
Bob Gillespie
Jim and Kitty Goodwin
Bob Greiner
Grocery Outlet
Martin Gwinn
Thomas Hackenmiller
Don and Gloria Hainline

Christopher Hall
John and Kathy Hamilton
Beth Hammerberg
Leah Hammond
William and Jennifer Hansen
Natalie Hardy
James and Nancy Harmon
Carolyn Harper
Kumiko and Yoshihiro Harui
Nancy R. Hatzenbihler
Penelope Hedman
Warren and Suzanne Helgerson
Nola Hensley
Heritage Memorial Chapel, LLC
Milton and Jan Herman
Jesus and Melissa Hernandez
Gary A. Hesse
June Hill
Paul and Lois Hinderer
Mark and Michele Hindrup
Natalie Hoback
Holiday Inn Express
Elizabeth Hollett
Erik and Kristen Holmberg
Vikki Hopkins
Michael Hopkins
Susan Howard
Nancy Howard
Bob Hoxsey
Stan and Bev Hoyt
Karen M. Hughes
Kenneth E. Hunnicutt
Allison M. Hurt
Brock Hurt
Paul and Kathleen Hutchinson
Ricardo Iniguez
Robert Inks
Dan and Sally Jackson
Ron and Rose Jacobus
Gary Jasinek
Peter Jelsing
Jim and Judy Jensen
Joan Shelton School of Ballet
Anna J. Johnson
Dean and Linda Johnson
Jeff Johnson
Nancy Johnson
Johnson Gaukroger Smith & 
 Marchant, P.S.
Jerry Jones
Greg Jones
Just Give
Kory and Sara Kalahar
John and Peggy Kalahar
Susan Kane
Matt Kearny
David and Teria Kelley
Glenn and Miriam Kelly
Todd and Amy Kiesz
Diane K. King
Carolyn Kinne
Robert Kintner
Mary Kintner
Kyle and Melissa Knott
Lynne Kottmeier

“As you can imagine, tuition and school- 
related expenses provide a challenge 
towards my educational goals. I want you to 
know that I am an extremely dedicated and 
focused student with a clear and defi ned 
strategy. I achieve my goals by putting in 
the time and effort required to be successful.  
The Wells Foundation Scholarship award 
is a positive affi rmation of my commitment 
to my college career and future career. 
I promise to give you my best effort, as you 
are investing in my future.” 
       – Kristen Willman, recipient, 

A.Z. Wells Foundation Scholarship

2011 Annual Report WVC Foundation Donor Lists
Gifts Received from July 1, 2010 – June 30, 2011

Wenatchee Foundation Donors and Program Event Supporters



Warren and Joanie Kraft
Bill and Helen Kropp
Eldon and Dorothy Landin
Penny Lane
Hank and Jean Langeman
Richard and Rosanne Lapthorn
Robert and Jian Ping Larse
Thomas N. Larsen
Joan Larson
Donald and Renae Lau
Richard and Kathe Lauderback
Mike Lavinder
Byron and Jan Lee
Shari Lehman
LeMaster & Daniels, PLLC
Peter and Rozanne Lind
David Lindeblad and Elizabeth Fry
Linder & Goetz PS
Don and Jane Lloyd
Richard M. Logan
Jacklyn Long
Gary Looney
Tamera Lopushinsky
Gary and Marilee Lorenson
Randy and Ruth Lowe
Jean Ludwick
Lani Lynch
Richard and Patricia Lynn
Paul and Maryette Lyons
Neftali and Ruth Macias
Heather Maddy
Stephen A. Maher
Christine Mallon
Pat Malone
Sarah Mandarino
Steven and Jeanette Marantos
Tim Marker
Mark and Barb Marney
Judy Marsalis and Bob Vorce
Nelson and Ginny Martin
Ken Martin
Betty Lou Mayer
Shirley McArthur
Terry and Connie McCauley
Theresa McFadden
Jeff McKinney
Harry and Ruby McKinney
Nancy J. McMinn
Fran and Barbara McMonigle
Carolyn Meade
Karen Mehaffey
Conrad Melius
Christina Mendoza
Douglas R. Merrill
Jeff and Kathy Mertes
Mills Bros.
Madalyn Mincks
Jo Minharo
Randy Mitchell
Michael Mong-Hansen
Richard and Kathy Monroe
Gary Montague
Stacy Moody
Dick Morgan
Matt and Sarah Morgan
Greg Moses
Linda Moses
Jerry Mueller
Joseph and Patricia Murphy
Dick and Pearl Murphy
Blake and Jan Murray
Evelyn Musolf
Dave and Suzanne Neir

Brian and Leslie Nelson
Patricia Neumann
New York Life Insurance-Offi ce of  
 Government Affairs
Kristina Nicpan-Brown
Gayle Northcutt
Northwestern Mutual Foundation
Teresa Ockinga
Carol Ohme-Peterson
Russell and Nellie O’Keefe
Barbara Oldham
Oneonta Starr Ranch Growers
Ana Maree Ordway
Dick and Diane Ottosen
Cheri Paine
Robert and Nita Paine
William and Mary Pandiani
Bill and Judy Parker
Tammie and Skip Parkinson
Mary Parrish
Lisa J. Pattison
Shirley Pease
Sara Peckham
Terry and Dorene Peek
Paloma Perez
Dale and Camille Peterson
Jan Petrie and Greg Etchison
Irmgard Pfaller
Kenneth and Cyndy Pfl ueger
Roxanne Pierce
Marguerite Pierce
Jack and Patti Powers

Donald Pratt
Christine Pratt
Chris and Lindsay Rasmussen
Angie Redmon
David and Renee Reeves
Jean Retallic
Mario Reyes
Kathryn and Manuel Reyna
Richard and Mid Riggs
Peter and Mary Ann Ringsrud
Chuck and Jacque Rinker
Kathi Rivers Shannon 
 and Greg Shannon
Robert Graves Gallery
Steve and Julie Robinson
Scott and Jean Rodgers
Jay and Joan Roeter
Angela Russell
Bob and Janet Rust
Saint Luke’s Nursing Class of 1953
Sharon Salley
Mary Saltsman
Vivian Sarles
Lawrence and Neomah Scharps
Moritz Scheibler
Jim and Simone Scheibler
Rollie and Barbara Schmitten
Richard and Carol Schrader
Larry and Sherry Schreck
Schroeder Chiropractic Clinic
Brian and Kristen Scott
Eliot and Tina Scull

Paul and Janice Seale
Ron and Susan Sears
Bud and Joann Sears
Brad and Sharon Selland
Alma Sellar
Kevin and Stephanie Sellers
Don and Diane Senn
Butch and Jolly Ann Seyster
Derek Sheffi eld
Ian Sibbert
Carla and Ron Slabaugh
Lois Smeltzer
Gail Smith
Randy and Donna Smith
Eleanor Smith
Denese Sollom
Jessica Solorio
Amy and Ryan Som
David and Ann Sonn
Sons of Norway -  Epledalen 
 Lodge No. 96
Claudia Spanjer
Mark and Nancy Spurgeon
Anne Staples
Rick Steigmeyer
Pamela Steinburg
Nicholas and Mikiko Stephens
Russell and Sharon Stephens
Zac Stephens
Terry and Karen Stuller
Sandy Stumpf
Cole Sukow

Almost 535 seats were fi lled 
at the WVC Foundation’s 
Art of Music Fundraising 
Concert and Art Show on 
Feb. 4 at the Performing Arts 
Center. Foundation member 
Ron Lodge organized and 
directed the evening’s 
program, which included the Wenatchee Valley Symphony, directed by Niko-
las Caiole; the Icicle Creek Youth Symphony, conducted by Dan Jackson; the 
Columbia Chorale, with conductor Dr. Mike Hibbert and accompanist Ron 
Lodge; the Wenatchee Big Band, directed by Todd Snyder and featuring per-
formances by the WVC HepCats Swing Dance Club; and the WVC Chamber 
Singers, with conductor Juel Iwaasa and accompanist Brendan Bassett. The 
concert was sponsored by Jet Pro Auto Wash, Collins’ Fashions and Mills 
Brothers, with support from Cherry Creek Radio.

Mark your calendar for 
the 2012 Art of Music 
Fundraising Concert and 
Art Show March 25, at the 
Performing Arts Center!



Sun Basin Theatres
Mary Symonds
Lorenda Tangen
Mildred Tejerian
Jason Thebault
Dalton and Pam Thomas
Brian Thorpe
Clarence and Elizabeth Tinics
Larry and Penelope Tobiska
Total Travel
Town Toyota, Inc.
Walt and Jenny Tribley
Triple Crown Sports, Inc.
Rory Turner
Susan L. Valdez
Ruelas Valverde
Nancy Velasquez
Jane Venera
Cherie Veneros
Linda and Gary Visser
Jose and Leighann Vivanco
Michelle Wadeikis
Nancie Walsh
Tracy and Geraldine Warner
Tom and Mary Ann Warren
Richard and Mary Watson
Ronald and Virginia Watts
Keith and Sue Webb
Maxine Wegner
Weinstein & Schwab, PLLC
Ed and Vicky Welch
Wenatchee Central Lions Club
Wenatchee North Rotary
Gordon and Judy West
Suzanne Wheeler
Katie White and Kelly Swan
Connie Whitman
Camilla Wicks
Steve and Sharon Wiest
Bob and Diana Wilkinson
Dianna L. Williams
Dan and Heather Wilson
Barbara Wilson
Pamela Wilson-McNamara
Ralph and Sonya Womack
Dawn Wood
Rufus and Mary Woods

“Being a single mom and attending college puts 
a great amount of stress in the fi nancial area 
of my life. I appreciate this generous donation 
for this coming school year. I am pleased to let 
you know that not only will I be the fi rst in my 
family to attend college, but I have set a solid 
example for my younger sibling as well. He has 
plans to attend Wenatchee Valley College next 
year, and with my knowledge of classes I will be 
able to assist him in his college career...  Thank 
you again for allowing me to attend college and 
focus on my studies!”  

– Whitney Dublin, recipient, 
Yue Eng Memorial Scholarship

Jon Woolsey
Roy and Pam Wright
Mary Wuesthoff
Lenore Yaeger
Ken and Hazel Yancey
Kris Zehm
Gordon and Shelly Zimmerman
Zwei Inc

$1,000-$2,499
Tom  Alberg
Laurie Aleona
Wendy Allan
Judi Beck
Reagan and Tom Bellamy
Jim and Lynn Brown
George and Marie Buckner
Lou and Rose Butkovich
Jody and Bryan Campbell
Wendell and Loretta Cayton
Center Investments Inc.
Rudolph Christianson
Richard Congdon
Custom Apple Packers
Jim and Carol Danielson
Ruth Darling
Bob and Susan Day
Fred and Ann Deal
Tim and Bonnie Dyko
Shirley Einarsson
Pete and Cindy Fraley
Merle Garland
Henrietta Griffi th
Kerry Griffi th
Don and Debbie Gurnard
Tom and Marje Halgren
Dick and Bonnie Harris
Andrew Hersh-Tudor
Carl Hobson
Integrus Architecture
Zack Jacobson
Richard Jantz
Chuck and Joan Jinneman
Debbie and John Lapo
Bill and Pat McDowell
Shaune McGill

William and Caroline McKee
Tom and Mary Ann McNair
Laurie and David McQuaig
Bonita Merchant
Bruce and Jane Merighi
Bill and Susan Murray
Bob and Pat Myers
Raven Foundation
Scheibler Brothers, Inc.
Bobbie Schroeder
Schwab Charitable Fund
Gene and Carol Sharratt
Jeff and Judy Smith
Sports Link, Inc.
Alex and Amanda Taub
The Wenatchee Exchange Club
Louis Van Doren and 
 Barbara Congdon
Erik Wahlquist
Wenatchee Baseball Club LLC/
 Applesox Baseball
Wenatchee Valley Appleaires
Wenatchee Valley Lions Club
Ian and Darlene Wilder
William J. McDowell, PS
Ed and Allison Womack

$2,500 - $4,999
5 Star Sports Calendar LLC
Ronald Adolphi
ALCOA Foundation 
 Matching Gift Program
Aramark Gorge Amphitheatre
Bill and Judy Courshon
Roy and Jackie Ferguson
Laurie Griffi th
Marc and Karen Heminger
Jeffers, Danielson, Sonn & 
 Aylward, PS
Jet Pro Auto Wash
Mike and Tammy Kintner
Dick and Nancy Lapo
John and Suzanne MacPherson
Leon and Bonnie McKinney
National Automobile Dealers 
 Charitable Foundation
Charlie and Kris Pomianek
Don and Jane Reichert
Jim and Karen Russell
Linda and Jim Sasseen
Seattle Natural Health, LLC
Wilma Stellingwerf
George and Jimi Wilson
Steve and Susan Zimmerman

$5,000 - $9,999
Dean and Trina Adams
Anonymous
Jay and Connie Bean
Suzie and Paul Benson
Judy Conner
D. A. Davidson & Co
Daryl and Kathleen Miller
Tonee Gwinn
Ron and Jeanne Lodge
Jim and Rosemary Tiffany
Wenatchee Family Auto Sales
Wilfred and Kathy Woods

$10,000-$49,999
Cashmere Valley Bank
Community Foundation of North  
 Central Washington
Dagny Du Val
James Fahringer
Bob and Jane Hensel
Dennis and Sharron Johnson
Terry and Mary Lou Johnson
Lee and Sara Lippert
Parker and Beverly McCreary
John and Betsy McDarment/
 McDee’s Art Center, Inc.
Beverlie McQuaig
Dave and Pat Notter
Ogden Murphy Wallace, PLLC
Rudi Pauly
Jeff and Barbara Polley
Phil and Lovelyn Rasmussen
Jim and Kim Richardson
Salmon Enterprises LLC
Terry and Suzanne Sorom
Bill Steward
Bob and Carol Taylor
Peter Ward
Estate of Harold and Margaret Weed
Weinstein Beverage Co.

$50,000 – $99,999
Estate of Earl Jones 
Ted Zacher

$100,000 - 1 million +
Estate of Hershel and 
 Elizabeth Sparks 
Estate of James Arneil 
Wenatchee Valley Medical Center
Wenatchee Valley College 
 ASB Senate

Memorial Gifts
In memory of Walter and 
 Gudren Hansen
In memory of Harry McKinney
In memory of Marge Noyd
In memory of Meredith Patterson
In memory of Aileen Rosenau
In memory of Carl Schroeder
In memory of Mark Sorley
In memory of Charley Wilson

Honorary Gifts
In honor of Sara Lippert
In honor of Doug Pauly

To make a gift send 
donation to:

WVC Foundation
1300 Fifth Street

Wenatchee, WA 98801
or contact our offi ce at 

509.682.6410. 
More information may be 

found online at 
www.wvc.edu/foundation.Every effort has been made to ensure the accuracy of this list. 

Please report any errors or omissions to the WVC Foundation offi ce at 682.6410.



Foundation Board of Directors

Steve Zimmerman
President

Ron Lodge
Vice President

Chris Rasmussen
Secretary-Treasurer

Gary Montague

Daryl MillerCarol Danielson Michelle Green Don Gurnard

Rudi Pauly

Sara Lippert Ruth Macias

Deanna Smith Barbara Wilson

Not pictured:

Wendell Cayton
Pete Fraley
Alex Stoll

Jeff Smith

Tammie Parkinson
Foundation Coordinator

Carla Slabaugh
Financial Assistant

Stacey Lockhart
Executive Director



American Association of University Women 
(Okanogan-Omak Branch)

Kit Arbuckle
Dan and Claudine Bertrand
Dan Chervinskas
Steve and Joyce Chervinskas
Anne Coghlan
Pearl Dennison
Don DeVon
Dr. Peter Donahue
Sherrie Farrell
Bud Gardner
Mary Garrett
Mary Henrie
Grace Hughes
David Lindeblad
Okanogan Regional Home Health & Hospice 

Foundation
Arnie Marchand
Karen Marchand
Mary McIvor
Livia Millard
Richard and Susan Nelson
Jean Rodgers
Gordon and Rae Schulthies
Jennifer Short
Vicki Turner
Winifred Voelckers
Merilynn A. Wilson

2011 WVC at Omak 
Foundation Donor List

Gifts Received from 
July 1, 2010 – June 30, 2011

WVC at Omak Foundation Donors 
and Program Event Supporters

The WVC at Omak student government funded a new mural and selected 
Tania Gonzalez Ortega from Carlton, Wash., to do the artwork. The mural 
features scenes from the Okanogan Valley and a quote by John Dewey, 
“Education is not preparation for life; education is life itself.” 

WVC at Omak 
WVC at Omak student Cynthia Hervin and WVC student Chelsea Stevens 
were recognized as members of the 2011 All-Washington Academic Team 
at a ceremony in Olympia. They were presented a medallion by WVC 
President Jim Richardson and congratulated by Gov. Christine Gregoire. 
Hervin plans to pursue a health-related career with a goal of owning her 
own herbal pharmacy. Stevens plans to continue her education at the 
University of Idaho, where she will major in agriculture science, 
communication and leadership. 

The 22nd Annual United Pow Wow took place in conjunction with the 
Northwest Indian Youth Conference at the Omak Tribal Long House in April. 

The WVC at Omak Associated Students sponsored Green Fest 2011 on 
Earth Day. With the theme, “Working on the World to Change,” the festi-
val featured a variety of activities on sustainable living and environmental 
issues that included a morning fun run; presentations on bee keeping, plant 
graphing, composting, and creative recycling; a feature of Dirt! The Movie; 
and a performance by Ian Dobson’s Pan Leggo, a calypso band.

Four Nelson Scholarships were awarded to Wenatchee Valley College at 
Omak students for the 2011-12 school year. Th e $1,665 scholarships were 
presented to accounting students Miriam Cruz of Brewster, Paula Evans-
Duncan of Twisp, Kate Hagen of Malott and Bradley McGaha of Malott. 
Th is is the third year that Richard and Susan Nelson, former graduates of 
Omak High School, have sponsored the scholarship.



Service district:  Chelan, Douglas and 
Okanogan counties

Population: 2011 estimate – 153,188 

Total enrollment:
 7,999 students 
 6,934 in credit and basic skills programs 
    1,065 in noncredit training and continuing 
  education 

 3,257 Full-time Equivalents (FTEs) 

Graduates:
 Associate of Arts and Sciences 417 
 Associate of Science 3 
 Associate of Technical Science 199 
 One-year Technical Certifi cate 170 
 Short-term Technical Certifi cate 180 

Student Profi le (by credits taken):
 Full-time students 58% 
 Part-time students 42% 

 Wenatchee campus 88% 
 Omak campus 12% 

 Female 59%
 Male 41%

 Average age 28

Students of color 39% 
    Latino students 31%
    Native American students 3%
    Other 5%

 Liberal Arts/Sciences 48%
 Professional/Technical 38%
 Developmental 22%
 Basic Skills 8%
 Continuing education 5%

Financial aid:
More than 3,046 students received fi nancial 
aid or other assistance totaling $19,813,791 to 
attend WVC in 2010-11.

$259,920  in scholarships were awarded to 
151 students  on the Wenatchee and Omak 
campuses by WVC and the college foundations.

Staff: 359 full- and part-time employees

2010-11 Operating Expenditures:
 Total operating budget: $22,530,960
 Capital budget:  $1,460,045
 Grand total:  $23,991,005

2010-2011 Facts 
and Figures

Our Mission
 
Wenatchee Valley College enriches North Central Washington by 
serving educational and cultural needs of communities and residents 
throughout the service area. The college provides high-quality transfer, 
liberal arts, professional/technical, basic skills and continuing educa-
tion for students of diverse ethnic and economic backgrounds.

Our Core Themes
• Educational Achievement • Responsiveness to Local Needs
• Support for Learning  • Diversity and Cultural Enrichment

Our Accreditation
Wenatchee Valley College is accredited by the Northwest Commission on 
Colleges and Universities (8060 165th Avenue NE, Suite 100, Redmond, WA 
98052, www.nwccu.org), an institutional accrediting body recognized by the 
U.S. Department of Education.

The medical laboratory technology program at Wenatchee Valley College 
is accredited by the National Accrediting Agency for Clinical Laboratory 
Sciences, a specialized accrediting board recognized by the Council for 
Higher Education Accreditation and the U.S. Department of Education.

The nursing program at Wenatchee Valley College is accredited by the 
National League for Nursing Accrediting Commission, a specialized 
accrediting board recognized by the Council for Higher Education 
Accreditation and the U.S. Department of Education.

The Wenatchee Valley College Medical Assistant Program is accredited by the 
Commission on Accreditation of Allied Health Education Programs (www.
caahep.org) upon the recommendation of the Curriculum Review Board of the 
American Association of Medical Assistants Endowment (AAMAE).

The automotive technology program at Wenatchee Valley College is 
accredited by the National Institute for Automotive Service Excellence,
 a nonprofi t organization established by the automotive industry to improve 
the quality of vehicle repair and service.

WVC Human Resource Specialist, Tim Marker, shared 
lunch and laughs with his son during the Cinco de Mayo 
celebration held on the Wenatchee campus. Nolan Marker 
was one of 350 regional school children who participated in 
the annual event.



WVC Foundation Offi ce
1300 Fifth Street
Wenatchee, WA 98801-1741

Bridgeport High School and WVC: 
A Model for Student Success
Wenatchee Valley College partners with Bridgeport High School (BHS) to offer WVC classes 
at the high school. Distance prevents students from traveling to either campus within each 
school day to participate in Running Start. As part of the state’s College in the High School 
program, many of the courses are in liberal arts and science, and others are articulated through 
Tech-Prep. The partnership has created a “college going” culture and was a key factor in BHS’s 
selection as a top three national fi nalist for President Barack Obama’s 2011 Race to the Top 
Commencement Challenge.

BHS and WVC received a Washington State ASCD Team Award for making a signifi cant, 
positive impact on student learning and serving as a model for other educators.  Pictured 
with their awards are: Jeff Jackson, BHS history teacher; Eric Schmidt, BHS biology teacher; 
Ann Brown, WVC Running Start and College in the High School Coordinator; Scott Sattler, 
Bridgeport School District Superintendant; Tamra Jackson, BMS/BHS Principal and English 
teacher; and Dr. Walt Tribley, WVC Vice President of Instruction.


